

I am saddend to report the passing of Pam Cornell. She was a great supporter of our sport and of the club. She spent much time and energy building and creating the Willowside ranch facility. She was always asking me when the club could put on a trial there. She wanted so much for people to come and enjoy the facility she had created. The site served as a trial site for the club on multiple occasions as well as numerous AHBA trials.

I remember when I first met Pam she showed me around the ranch. It was quite a mess with many of the buildings falling down. Fast forward several years and you have the beautiful facility with the bunkhouse, dairy house for meetings and several fields on which to trial.

Of course Pam was always out and willing to help at trials as well. She would do whatever was needed. Among many tasks, I set out with her and I did exhaust with her

On a personal note, Pam was always more than wonderful to me. After I was ill,she always insisted I stay in her house for trials and always made sure I had good meals, good wine and good companionship.

Pam was always happy to have people and dogs at her ranch and she freely gave her time and her facility to us.

She will be missed.

Rusty Jeffers President Northern California Working Sheepdog Association